PRESS RELEASE - FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
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HKIS Saleable Area Worklng Group Chairman Dr Lawrence Poon met with
representatives from Government departments and related organizations such as the
Lands Department, Rating and Valuation Department, Government Property Agency,
Urban Renewal Authority, Housing Department and Hong Kong Housing Society.
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In the meeting, all representatives and the Working Group Chairman had very
constructive and useful discussions. It is found that all Government departments
basically base their professional practice on the HKIS Code of Measuring Practice
published in 1999, this includes the use of those pages pertaining to saleable area and
ancillary accommodation.
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Working Group Chairman Dr Lawrence Poon will meet with local surveying firms on
23 January and representatives from the REDA on 24 January.  Dr Poon hopes that a
recommendation will be submitted to the HKIS Executive Committee in the next couple
of weeks.  He is optimistic that a final version can be reached very soon, providing a
platform to not only Government departments, organizations but also the public as a

whole.
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For enquiries, please call 2526 3679.



